LAKES REGION REPEATER ASSOCIATION

Minutes and Newsletter July, 1987

If you were not there:
YOU MISSED A WONDERFUL TIME!

May 23 at Pheasant Ridge, the Spring Gathering. About 50 people gathered for getting acquainted and chit-chat, and then a wonderful luncheon. There was a tremendous spirit of friendliness apparent, and everyone did a great deal of socializing. Then, after a real great meal, there was much hootin' and hollerin' as winning tickets for the many items donated were raffled off. Even Ye Secretary won a booklet describing the Marconi Station on Cape Cod and the first successful transatlantic communications. Then we all departed feeling really great after a most friendly and rewarding get-together.

BUT, YOU HAVEN 'T MISSED IT:

The Annual Meeting of the Association to be held on August 29th at the same place, the Pheasant Ridge Country Club in Gilford, N.H. The dinner with the same menue and cost will be served at 12:00 noon, and then the meeting will follow. AND, please bring the "spice of your life", you spouse with you!

Menue:

Roast Prime Rib of Beef Sliced Baked Ham Italian Meat Balls

And all of the other "fixins"

Cost: \$11.00 per person, and please make your reservations as per the slip below.

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING, July 18, 1987

Present were: Pres. Dave, W1FYX; Veep Johnny, W1JY; Secy Hu, W1LIM, Dick W1NBL, Andy, K1NYS; Charlie, K1ELM, Peter, K1OLV.

**Meeting called to Order at 0920 by Pres. Dave. Minutes of previous meeting were approved as distributed. Dave reported we have close to \$500 in the Treasury. **Dave reported no response to ads for the amplifier. Anyone interested in it are urged to contact him about it.

**Annual Meeting: Details pretty well covered above. All officers hold office for two years, and election was held last year, so there will be no election this year. Sorry about that, all you eager office-seekers!

**Our deepest thanks to all persons and businesses that donated items for the raffle at the Spring Get-Together.

**The annual Membership Drive will be held again this fall, and it was voted to an identification badge with The Association name, your call letters and your handle on it, given to all persons joining for the year. When the notice goes out this fall, you will be asked what name or handle you want on your I.D. **Should we have a phone patch on the repeater? Feasibility and costs will be studied by Dick, WINBL, and reported at the Annual Meeting.

Adjourned at 10:45 Hubert J. Topliff, Secy.

RESERVATION SLIP

Please send this in by August 20th to Howard Gilbert at the address below

Please make _____ seservations for the Annual Meeting dinner for me. Enclosed is my check for \$11.00 per person, made out to the LRRA.

Signed

Send to:
Howard Gilbert, Treas.
P.O. Box 45,
Wolfeboro, N.H. 03894